
 

 

 

 Headteacher’s Comment: 
 

             Friday 04.07.25 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As I sit here at the end of a very long, hot, and challenging week, I just feel so proud — and genuinely humbled — 

to be leading such an incredible school. 

Hogarth has become everything I ever dreamed it could be. This week, our children truly shone. They lived and 

breathed our core values and were absolute stars in showing our inspectors what it really means to be a Hogarth 

pupil. They spoke with confidence and demonstrated how the curriculum here enriches their lives — not just in 

lessons, but in who they’re becoming as people. 

Our staff were equally brilliant, as expected. They spoke passionately and clearly about their subjects, and the care 

they show for our children was evident in every conversation. They know your children so well — how they learn, 

what makes them tick, and how to help them thrive. The love and energy they pour into this school is something 

really special. 

And to our amazing parents — thank you. Your feedback was overwhelmingly positive and so encouraging for our 

new team, who’ve come together with a shared commitment to move the school forward. Your support means the 

world to us. 

It's unlikely that we'll receive the final report before this term ends, but we look forward to sharing it with you at the 

start of the next academic year 

 

Then, on Thursday, our community came together in such a lovely way — and after the week we’d had, it couldn’t 

have come at a better time (though some of the staff might say otherwise!). Huge thanks to Mrs Fowler and the 

fantastic PTA for putting together such a joyful event. It built beautifully on last year’s success and brought so many 

smiles to so many faces. To everyone who helped make it happen — thank you, sincerely. 

This week is one I’ll carry with me for a long time. I’m not sure the team will ever let me forget the (happy!) tears 

I’ve shed — but they came from a place of deep pride, exhaustion, and gratitude. 

What a week. What a school. What a community. 

 

 



 

  Stars of the Week 
 

 RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y 

Sofia Melifia Adeline Willow P Jessica 

3S 4C 5C 6C 6H 

Lilah Jaden  Alice N Molly Antonie 

 

Mr Watson’s Superstar Award – 
Mrs Fowler and the PTA team – For putting together an incredible HogarthFest! 

   

                Reading at Home  
        

class 

Table shows actual number and rounded percentages of 
children reading at home 

% 3 
and 

more 
% 4 & 5  

% not 
reading 

     

Times Read     

0 1 2 3 4 5       

RB 4 2 2 1 1 6 47% 41% 24% 

RKH 5 1 2 1 4 3 47% 41% 29% 

1A 0 1 4 4 4 5 72% 50% 0% 

1C 5 0 1 4 0 8 67% 44% 28% 

2Y 0 0 0 14 11 4 100% 52% 0% 

3S 3 1 0 11 1 11 85% 43% 11% 

4C 0 0 0 16 4 8 100% 43% 0% 

5C 1 0 0 6 1 19 90% 69% 3% 

6C 4 0 0 9 4 5 86% 41% 20% 

6H 4 0 1 9 4 3 73% 32% 18% 
 



  

          Weekly Attendance 
 

 Weekly Attendance –  

Class RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y Whole school  

Attendance 90% 97.5% 93% 91.1% 95% 

      

92.6% Class 3S 4C 5C 6C 6H 

Attendance 92.1% 92.7% 92% 90.9% 91.8% 

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

RB 2Y 1A 

 

    Yearly Attendance 
 

 Yearly Attendance  

Class RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y Whole school  

Attendance 93.5% 95.1% 90.5% 91.3% 91.4% 

      

93.4% Class 3S 4C 5C 6C 6H 

Attendance 92.7% 95.2% 94.2% 95% 95.7% 

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

6H 4C RB 

            
Literacy Word of the 

Week 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 

pollen vibrant innocent 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

forlorn biography despite incorporate 

 

Maths Word of the 

Week 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 

doubles coin hour 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

pence polygon decimal place line graph 

 



 

Monday 7 July – 13.30 – Whole School Water Safety Assembly 

Tuesday 8 July – SATs results published 

Wednesday 9 July – Hogarth Open Afternoon 15.30 – 17.30 

Wednesday 9 July – Dental Hygiene Assembly 

Thursday 10 July – Harvest Festival Year 3 AM 

Thursday 10 July – Reception Stay and Play 13.30 – 14.30 

Friday 11 July – Leavers Assembly 14.00 

Monday 14 July – Year 6 Residential  

Wednesday 16 July – Reception Graduation 14.00 – parents welcome 

Thursday 17 July – Reception picnic trip to King George’s Park 

Thursday 22 July – Year 6 Leavers Party 17.00 – 19.00 

Wednesday 23 July – Last day of term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we approach the end of term, you may have seen that shops and supermarkets are using the end of the 

academic year to promote the giving of token gifts to teachers to say thank you. I must stress that this has never 

been and never will be expected by any member of Chase High School staff. However, if you or your child/ren 

would like to say thank you in this way, please ensure that you refer to Section 10 of the Trust’s Gifts and Hospitality 

Policy, available HERE, which details the monetary values that members of staff are allowed to accept from pupils 

and/or parents/carers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.discoveryeducationaltrust.co.uk/ourtrust/policies/general-policies/

